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Dear Parents and Carers,

We reached the end of the first half term and I am so proud of the way our Mayville children 
have focused and engaged in lessons.  The children are definitely a credit to the school – their 
behaviour overall is impeccable, and most importantly, the children always seem happy and 
eager to come into school.

This term, the children participated in a range of activities such as black history month, and 
the displays around the school are testament to the hard work of both our teachers and 
students.  I think that we all need a well-deserved rest and look forward to our children 
coming back to school ready to begin the next part of the term on Monday, 1 November.

Eco Council
I would like to welcome our new Eco Committee, the committee is made up of children from 
all year groups in school.  They have already met and are busy finding ways to ensure that we 
are an eco friendly school and that we understand important ecological issues, such as global 
warming. 

Waltham Forest has also organised a week-long climate summit from the 8th November for all 
schools in the borough.  They are hosting a number of events in school and online for children 
to participate.  During the week, our children will take part in many of the events and we hope 
this opens up many disucssions on climate change at home.

WhatsApp
A while ago, a survey was conducted regarding how we could better communicate with you.  
We are now introducing a WhatsApp messaging service, to be used alongside emailing and 
parent mail text messages so to improve communication.  We hope that this will help to keep 
parents updated and abreast of recent developments.  To receive messages from the school’s 
WhatsApp, then please download the app, and include the Mayville WhatsApp number, which 
is 07542 849 560. Please note that this a do-not-reply WhatsApp and parents will still be 
required to follow existing reporting methods for issues such as lateness, sickness, absences 
and the booking of breakfast and afterschool clubs. 

PTA (Parent Teacher Association)
In the past, Mayville had a vibrant and active PTA.  After half term, I would like to begin the 
process of getting the PTA up and running again.  I have had a few parents approach me about 
this and would love to see if we have anymore parents who might be interested in joining the 
PTA.  The PTA plays such an important role in the school and their fund-raising events can 
support the school to buy much needed resources for the children.  If you might be interested, 
then please let our Receptionist, Ms Jory, know and we will sign you up.  Also, please look out 
for information and dates regarding the first PTA meeting.

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/06/16/four-10-dads-have-not-seen-kids-fathers-day-survey-finds/&psig=AOvVaw1AWVto5uwi2nLYmgYpI8OM&ust=1592485845310000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJCV25r2iOoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


Trainee teachers
We would like to welcome trainee teachers from University of East London and 
Roehampton University this term.  We hope that their time with us will be positive and 
wish them success in their first placement.

School trips
You will be thrilled to know that after half term, we will resume having school trips. Trips 
are such an important part of the curriculum and can really help to bring work covered in 
class to life. We are excited to give our children a range of exciting experiences, but we 
will need your support to do so.  If you are able to volunteer for a trip, then please let the 
class teachers know once the trip letters go out.

Drop off and collection after half term
I would like to apologise for the errors made in the previous newsletter in regards to drop 
off and collection times of children in the mornings and afternoon.  Just to be clear, we 
have attached the details again below, and if you have any queries, then please let the 
office know.

After school club
As mentioned in the previous newsletter, we will have a range of afterschool clubs 
starting after half term.  Please see the attached information.  The places for these clubs 
will be limited, so if you are interested, then you must let the office know as soon as 
possible.

Saturday school
After half term, we will begin Saturday school for year 5 and year 6.  If you have been 
given a Saturday school letter, then your child’s attendance will be expected.  I know that 
as parents you understand the importance of teachers trying to close the gaps in learning 
from students missing so much learning during the pandemic.  We have been given 
funding to have our Saturday school, so there will be no extra cost to you.  I do hope you 
take up the offer and ensure that your child receive the additional support they need.

And finally
As always, we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for supporting the school 
and our lovely children.  We are lucky to work in such a supportive school community.  
We wish you a restful half-term and look forward to seeing you on Monday, 1st 
November for the beginning of the second half of the autumn term.

Have a lovely half-term break.

Ms Parson
Headteacher

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/06/16/four-10-dads-have-not-seen-kids-fathers-day-survey-finds/&psig=AOvVaw1AWVto5uwi2nLYmgYpI8OM&ust=1592485845310000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJCV25r2iOoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


Free School Meal e-code vouchers have been sent out this week 
for October 2021 half-term. An e-code voucher has been sent to your 
email (the email will come from EDENRED, not the school), please follow 
the instructions in the email on how to redeem your voucher.  If you have 
any queries or need your code resending please email 
school@mayville.waltham.sch.uk.

Thank you to everyone who participated in non-uniform day on 8 
October 2021.  We raised £90.30 and all proceeds will be going to 
Women’s Aid.

Mayville Primary will be taking part in the Samaritan’s Purse Operation 
Christmas child.  Children are invited to fill shoeboxes with gifts for 
children in need and the shoeboxes will be gathered from Monday, 1 
November up to Monday, 15 November.  Suggested gifts are detailed 
below and further information can also be found at Operation Christmas 
Child (samaritans-purse.org.uk).

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/06/16/four-10-dads-have-not-seen-kids-fathers-day-survey-finds/&psig=AOvVaw1AWVto5uwi2nLYmgYpI8OM&ust=1592485845310000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJCV25r2iOoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
mailto:school@mayville.waltham.sch.uk
https://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/
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The following information is from National Online Safety

What is Squid Game?

Netflix’s Squid Game is set to become the streaming service’s most successful show of all time, with 
huge numbers of viewers taking to social media to discuss each new episode. The South Korean 
thriller features some scenes of fairly brutal violence and is rated 15 by the BBFC. It follows a group of 
adults who compete to win innocent-looking playground games, but who are killed if they do not 
succeed at the tasks.

An unexpected success in terms of viewing figures, Squid Game’s popularity is beginning to spread 
across various online platforms. There has been a slew of content created – ranging from memes to 
apps – that convey the violence of the show, so it is important for parents, carers and educators to 
understand the basis of Squid Game and the potential risks to young people who might be exposed to 
it.

What are the hazards for children?

Squid Game’s 15 rating has not prevented clips and images from the show being uploaded onto social 
media sites such as TikTok, with the #SquidGame hashtag being viewed more than 22.8 billion times. 
There have been reports of children who have accounts on these platforms inadvertently viewing gory, 
explicit scenes from the programme, and parents and carers should be mindful of the prevalence of 
these uploads.

The popularity of the programme has also led to online challenges based on various scenes, which see 
people taking part in seemingly innocent children’s games. On the show, however, characters are 
executed if they fail in the game – and videos of people pretending to kill each other after competing in 
Squid Game-style contests are going viral on social media, where they are easily accessible to children.

What is the Squid Game Challenge app?

Squid Game Challenge (also known as K-Game Challenge) is an app for smartphones and tablets that 
has been released for Android and iOs, and the two systems differ significantly on their age ratings for 
the game.  The iTunes Store rates the app as 12+ (advising of “mild/infrequent horror/fear themes”), 
while the PEGI rating for Android is just 3+, which means that very young children might be able to 
download and play the game even with parental controls activated on their device or through Google 
Play.

The gameplay is frequently interrupted by pop-ups and ads (sometimes appearing while the user is 
rapidly tapping their screen while attempting to complete the challenge). This could easily lead to 
unwanted purchases or accidental visits to inappropriate sites beyond the app.

What can trusted adults do?

As a parent or carer, keep a watchful eye on the content that your children are viewing. Speak to them 
openly and chat about how they have been spending time on their devices; let them ask questions, too. 
Ensure that the parental controls are activated on your child’s device and that age-restricted child 
profiles are properly set up any on-demand services available through the family TV (such as Netflix, in 
this case) to prevent inappropriate content being streamed.

If you see your child replicating the challenges from the show or hear them talking about scenes and 
characters from Squid Game, it would be a timely opportunity to discuss with them that the programme 
is not intended for children, that much of the content would be inappropriate for their age, and that the 
violence in the series is very realistic and often upsetting.

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/wakeupwednesday/squid-game-trending-across-platforms-what-parents-need-to-know
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/what-parents-need-to-know-about-tiktok
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/what-parents-need-to-know-about-online-challenges
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides/what-parents-need-to-know-about-age-ratings-bbfc-pegi
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides/online-content-conversation-starters
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/parental-controls-for-iphone-apps
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/parent-controls-for-apps-android
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/netflix-guide
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2021-22 ACADEMIC YEAR

AUTUMN TERM 2021

Starts Monday 6th  September 2021

Ends Friday 22nd October 2021 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 25th October 2021 Ends Friday 29th October 2021

Starts Monday 1st November 2021

Ends Friday 17th December 2021 @ 1.30 pm

Christmas Holiday - Starts Monday 20th December 2021

Ends Tuesday 4th January 2022

SPRING TERM 2022

Starts Wednesday 5th January 2022

Ends Friday 11th February 2022 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 14th February 2022 Ends Friday 18th February 2022

Starts Monday 21st February 2022

Ends Friday 1st April 2022 @ 1.30 pm 

Easter Holiday - Starts Monday 4th  April 2022 Ends Tuesday 19th April 2022

SUMMER TERM 2022

Starts Wednesday 20th April 2022

May Bank Holiday 2nd May 2022

Ends Friday 27th May 2022 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 30th May 2022 Ends Friday 3rd June 2022

Starts Monday 6th June 2022

Ends Thursday 21nd July 2022 @ 1.30 pm

Parents' Open Day 
School Closes at 1.30 pm

11th November 2021

30th June 2022
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